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Northern Harriers Fledge Five Young in Boulder County 2014
For the first time in 10 years, wildlife monitors observed two successful Northern Harrier nests in Boulder County this spring and early summer. A nest in the Little Dry Creek wetland just west of Boulder Reservoir fledged 2 young on 25 June. Harriers nested at this site in 2004 and 2006-9, fledging a total of 10 young, but the site was inactive during 2010-13.

 

While monitoring the Little Dry Creek harriers, volunteers saw the male chasing coyotes, red-tailed hawks, and even an American bittern away from the nest, located on the ground amid acres of cattails. We all breathed a sigh of relief when two young finally emerged from the marsh, though at least one nestling didn't make it.

 

A previously undocumented nesting territory, in wetlands on open space property near Saint Vrain Creek and south of Hygiene Road, fledged 3 young. Boulder Open Space and Mountain Parks biologist Will Keeley saw the young harriers soaring with their parents in late June.

 

From 2004-14, we've documented a total of 16 northern harrier nesting attempts in Boulder County, with 6 successful nests fledging a total of 22 young. While this rate of nesting success is probably not sufficiently high to maintain stable nesting populations in Boulder County, this year's success of two nesting pairs at least gives us cause for hope.

 

Thanks to the more than 30 volunteers and agency biologists who submitted nest monitoring reports in May and June:  Sharon Anderson , Linda Andes-Georges, Pat Bohin, Emily Burley, Leigh DiNatale, Carol Dozier, Katie Hartrick, Kay Hartrick, Will Keeley, Chuck Klomp, Liz Litkowski, Joy Master, Doyle McClure, Mary Malley, Nancy Ries, Morrison, Kitty Noonan, Christian Nunes, Sabine Painter, Linda Palmer, Mark Ponsor, Sue Ponsor, Janine Pow, Gary Rabourn, Gretchen Ridgeway, Peter Ridgeway, George Roxborough, Anna Swarts, Patrick Schappe, William and Kate Steffes, John Wold.

 

- Steve Jones
